# **OJ-1352**

# B.Sc. (Part-III) Annual Examination, 2024 Foundation Course

### HINDI LANGUAGE

Paper: First

Time Allowed: Three Hours

Maximum Marks: 75



नोटः सभी प्रश्नों के उत्तर दीजिए।

Q.1. (क) 'भारतमाता' कविता के माध्यम से कवि क्या संदेश देना चाहते हैं? [8]

### अथवा

'भारतमाता' कविता का सारांश अपने शब्दों में लिखिए।

(ख) शैली की परिभाषा देते हुए उसके प्रकार बताइये। [7]

### अथवा

OJ-1352/5380

(1) ......

P.T.O.

		'सूखी डाली' के आधार पर बेला का चरित्र-चित्र	गण
		कीजिए। निषेघपरक अथवा दिशाबोधक संरचना को बताते हुए प	 ਹਿ
	(ख)	उदाहरण दीजिए।	
Q.3.	(क)	'वसीयत' कहानी का सारांश लिखिए।	
		अथवा ४.४. ७०%	
		'वसीयत' कहानी की नायिका का चरित्र-चित्रण कीजिए	(i
	(ख) ′	कार्यालयीन पत्र से क्या आशय है? 'आदेश' का ए नमूना देकर समझाइये।	And the second s
		अथवा	
		अधिसूचना से क्या तात्पर्य है? उदाहरण देकर बताइये।	
Q.4.	(क)	'योग की शक्ति' का उद्देश्य बताइये। [8]	1

विवरणात्मक शैली का स्वरूप बताते हुए उसकी विशेषतायें

[8]

'सूखी डाली' एकांकी का सारांश लिखिए।

अधवा

अथवा

(2)

Q.2. (क)

OJ-1352/5380

'योग की शक्ति' के आधार पर बताइये 'हठयोग' एवं 'राजयोग' हमें क्या सिखाते हैं?

(ख) अनुवाद का अर्थ बताते हुए उसके उद्देश्य पर प्रकाश डालिए। [7]

#### अथवा

अनुवादक किसे कहते हैं? एक अच्छे अनुवादक के गुण बताइये।

Q.5. (क) समाजशास्त्रीय अर्थों में संस्कृति के अर्थ को स्पष्ट कीजिए। [8]

#### अथवा

'संस्कृति और राष्ट्रीय एकीकरण' से आप क्या समझते हैं?

(ख) प्रतिवेदन के स्वरूप एवं विशेषताओं का उल्लेख कीजिए। [7]

#### अथवा

निमंत्रण पत्र किसे कहते हैं? निमंत्रण पत्रों की भाषा के बारे में बताइये।

----- X ----

OJ-1352/5380

(3)

# **OJ-1353**

# B.Sc. (Part-III) Annual Examination, 2024

Paper - Second

(Foundation Course)

# **ENGLISH LANGUAGE**

Time Allowed: Three Hours

Maximum Marks: 75

Note: All questions are compulsory. Marks are indicated against each question. UNIT-DURGUKON

- Answer any three of the following questions in about 200 Q.1. words each : [5x3=15]
- Write a summary of the poem "Three Years She (a) Grew".
  - Considering yourself as the clerk rewrite the story (b) "Death of a Clerk".

OJ-1353/5360

- Write summary of the lesson "The Judgement (c) Seat of Vikramaditya".
- (d) Write the character sketch of Bhama Shah.
- (e) Why Bores are happy?

#### UNIT-II

- Q.2. Write an essay on any one of the following topics in about 1500 words: [10]
  - (a) Democracy in India



- (b) Status of Women in Society
- K. Govt College (c) Panchayati Raj in Chhattisgarh
- (d) Social Reforms

#### **UNIT-III**

Make a precis of the following passage and suggest a Q.3. suitable title to it: [10]

> Debt makes everything a temptation. It lowers a month self respect, places him at the mercy of his tradesman

OJ-1353/5360 (2) and his servant and renders him a slave in many respects, for he can no longer call himself his own master, nor boldly look the world in the face. It is also difficult for a man, who is in debt to be truthful; hence it is said that lying rides on debt's back. The debtor has to frame excuses to his creditor for postponing payment of the money he owes to him and probably also to contrivefalsehood. It is easy enough for a man who will exercise a healthy resolution to avoid incurring the first obligation; but the facility with which that has been incurred often becomes a temptation to second, and very soon the unfortunate borrower often becomes so entangled that no late exertion of industry can set him free.



#### **UNIT-IV**

Q.4. Read the following passage carefully and answer (a) the questions below:

> Man longs for a happy and peaceful life. He does not want to face any sorrow, misfortunes or failures. For him, life should be a continuous flow of success, peace, progress and prosperity. Man should, however, realize that

OJ-1353/5360

(3)

adversities in life have their own advantages. It is these moments of stress, suffering and misfortunes which bring forth the best faculties of man. These moments make him thoughtful and believe in God. In fact man learns a lot from his failures and sufferings. Just as the heat of the fire turns impure gold into pure, failures give us courage to work hard and face adversities bravely and overcome them. Milton and Soordas wrote best, when they become blind. Numerous instances can be given to prove that great things have been achieved in times of suffering and adversity.

Questions:

- What kind of life does man wish to lead? (i)
- What are the advantages of adversities? (ii)
- What do failures give us? (iii)
- (iv) When did Milton and Soordas write best?
- (v) When can great things be achieved?

OJ-1353/5360 (4)

Use the following words in sentences of your own (b) [5] (any five): (i) take over (ii) grow up (iii) look after (iv) mortals Per Durguk support stage (vii) theft (c) Give antonyms of the following words: (any five) [5] (i) innocent (ii) cheap (iii) brave (iv) modern (v) OJ-1353/5360 (5)

		(vi)	just		(viii)	I haven't seen this group stage
		(vii)	tame		(ix)	He is being kept police custody
			UNIT-V		(x)	They were brought the judge.
	Do as		ed any twenty-five of the following: [25]	(c)	Chan	ge the voice :
	(a)		the blanks in the following sentences with prect questions tagg:		(xi)	Bulldozers remove the top soil.
		(i)	The giant was selfish,		(xii)	They invited Tanuja to deliver speech.
(b)		(ii)	You have heard about them,	ndal	(xiii)	You must iron this dress for tonight.
		(iii)	Vikramaditya was a great king,	ourgukon	(xiv)	Another chance was given to him by them
		(iv)	You shouldn't have been such a fool	O TEMPLE NEED TO	(xv)	The lion was caught in a trap.
		(v)	We overcame them, X	(d)	Fill in	the blanks with correct modals :
	(b)		ne correct preposition in each space in the		(xvi)	Hespeak five languages.
		sente	ences given below:		(xvii)	Ram obey the order of his boss
		(vi) ,	What gramophone record is		(xviii)	you keep quiet?
			number one?		(xix)	Youleave now.
O T 1	252/5	(vii)	This music is composed her.		(xx)	We help the poor people.
OJ-1353/5		200	(6) malatical tel	OJ-1353/5	360	(7) [P.T.O.

(e)	Fill in the blanks with possessives or self form				
-	(xxi)	I was given this award by the king			
		<del></del>			
	(iixx)	Dithi saw in the mirror.			
	(xxiii)	I have to blame for this error.			
	(xxiv)	You have to do it			
	(xxv)	Monika completed the work			
(f)	Change the narration :				
rais "	(xxvi)	He said, "Shut the door after you".			
.* ,	(xxvii)	Ram said, "Are your shoes cleaned yet?"			
	(xxviii)	He said, "Please keep quiet."			
	(xxix)	He asked my name.			
, q	***	He asked my name.			
	GOVE C	0110			

# **OJ-1306**

## B.Sc. (Part-II & III) Annual Examination, 2024

# **ENVIRONMENTAL STUDIES**

Paper: First

Time Allowed: Three Hours

Maximum Marks: 75

नोट : सभी प्रश्नों के उत्तर दीजिए। प्रश्न संख्या एक 25 अंकों का है एवं शेष पाँच प्रश्नों में से प्रत्येक के 10 अंक हैं।

Note: Answer all questions. Questions No. 1 carries 25 marks and remaining five questions carry 10 marks each.

- Q.1. निम्नलिखित में से किन्हीं पाँच पर संक्षिप्त टिप्पणियाँ लिखिए :
  - (अ) अकाष्ठीय वनोपज
  - (ब) ऊर्जा प्रवाह
  - (स) इन-सीटू संरक्षण

OJ-1306/840

(1)

(द) भूकम्प

- (य) मृदा क्षरण
- (र) अम्ल वर्षा

Write short notes on any five of the following:

- (a) Non-Timber Forest Produces
- (b) Energy Flow
- (c) In-Situ Conservation
- (d) Earthquake
- (e) Soil erosion
- (f) Acid Rain

### इकाई-I/UNIT-I

Q.2. खनिज संसाघन क्या हैं? खनिज संसाधनों के उपयोग एवं अन्वेषण का वर्णन कीजिए।

What are Mineral Resources? Explain the uses and exploration of Mineral Resources.

OJ-1306/840

(2)

#### अथवा / OR

निम्नलिखित पर संक्षिप्त टिप्पणियाँ लिखिए :

- (अ) मरुस्थलीकरण
- (ब) विश्व खाद्य समस्या

Write short notes on the following:

- (a) Desertification
- b) World Food Problem

इकाई-II / UNIT-II

Q.3. वन पारिस्थितिकी तन्त्र का वर्णन कीजिए।

Describe Forest Ecosystem.

#### अथवा / OR

निम्नलिखित पर संक्षिप्त टिप्पणियाँ लिखिए :

- (अ) पारिस्थितिकी अनुक्रमण
- (ब) जलीय पारिस्थितिकी तन्त्र

OJ-1306/840

. (3)

Write short notes on the following:

- (a) Ecological Succession
- (b) Aquatic Ecosystem

### इकाई-III / UNIT-III

Q.4. जैव विविधता संरक्षण पर विवरण दीजिए। छत्तीसगढ़ के प्रमुख नेशनल पार्कों व अभयारण्यों का वर्णन कीजिए।

Give an account on Biodiversity Conservation. Explain about the National Parks and Sanctuaries of Chhattisgarh.

#### अथवा / OR

निम्नलिखित पर संक्षिप्त टिप्पणियाँ लिखिए :

- (अ) संकट्यस्त प्रजातियाँ
- (ब) जैव विविधता के तप्तस्थल

Write short notes on the following:

- (a) Endangered Species
- (b) Biodiversity Hotspots

OJ-1306/840 (4)

### इकाई-IV / UNIT-IV

Q.5. ठोस अपशिष्ट प्रबन्धन क्या है? इसके कारण, प्रमाव एवं नियंत्रण पर निबन्ध लिखिए।

What is Solid Waste Management? Write a Essay on its causes. Effects and control measures.

#### अथवा / OR

निम्नलिखित पर संक्षिप्त टिप्पणियाँ लिखिए :

- (अ) मृदा प्रदूषण
- (ब) आपदा प्रबन्धन

Write short notes on the following:

- (a) Soil Pollution
- (b) Disaster Management

#### इकाई-V / UNIT-V

Q.6. जल संरक्षण पर निबन्ध लिखिए।

Write an Essay on Water Conservation.

OJ-1306/840

(5)

### अथवा / OR

निम्नलिखित पर संक्षिप्त टिप्पणियाँ लिखिए :

- (अ) जलवायु परिवर्तन
- (ब) वन संरक्षण अधिनियम

Write short notes on the following:

- (a) Climate Change
- (b) Forest Conservation Act

K.K. Govt College Durgukondal